
Reference 

Title:  
Chair 
Parliament of NSW 
budget.estimates@parliament.nsw.gov.au  

Sent by email : budget.estimates@parliament.nsw.gov.au  

Dear Chair 

Subject: Clarification of evidence/transcript for Budget Estimates hearing 

Title of evidence clarification 

BIANCA JARRETT: We've committed to two rounds of a request for tenders. The first stage is 
just about to be finalised, so it's still open, and that was targeting three priority locations that 
PricewaterhouseCoopers had identified in the report that they developed for the department. 
We have committed that the six new centres built by December 2026 and the enhancement 
funding which is attached to that program will also be completed by December 2026 as well 

BIANCA JARRETT: In terms of handing keys over to new buildings. But actually operational—
some of those centres might not be operational until June 2027. 

This should be amended to: 

Correction: The ACFCs awarded via the Round 1 RFP are due to be built by December 2026 
and those awarded via the Round 2 RFP are to be built by June 2027. 

Correction: ACFC Buildings as part of the round 1 RFP will be built and handed over to ACCO’s 
by December 2026 with services expected to be operational from Early 2027. ACFC Buildings 
as part of the round 2 RFP will be built and handed over to ACCO’s by June 2027 with services 
expected to be operational shortly thereafter.  

Please publish my clarifications above. If you need further information, please do not hesitate to 
contact me on  

Yours sincerely, 

Bianca Jarrett 
A/Executive Director 
Transforming Aboriginal Outcomes 
Department Of Communities and Justice 
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